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Dear Dr King, 

RE: Geoscape Australia Submission to the Statutory Review of the Data 
Availability and Transparency Act 2022 

Introduction 

Geoscape Australia welcomes the opportunity to contribute to the statutory review of 
the Data Availability and Transparency Act 2022 (DAT Act).  

As a government-owned corporation delivering authoritative national location data, 
we support the DAT Act’s objectives to promote safe, streamlined, and transparent 
data sharing for public benefit. 

Recommendation:  
Include Government-Owned Corporations in the DAT Scheme 

We recommend that the DAT Act be amended to explicitly allow participation by 
government-owned corporations, such as Geoscape Australia. This change would 
enable entities with demonstrated capabilities in data management and public interest 
outcomes to contribute more effectively to national data initiatives. 

Rationale for Key Recommendation 

Public Purpose and Accountability: Government-owned corporations operate 
under public ownership and oversight, often with mandates aligned to national 
interest outcomes. Their inclusion would be consistent with the DAT Act’s intent to 
enable data sharing for public benefit. 
 
Trusted Data Stewardship: Government-owned corporations like Geoscape 
Australia are already trusted providers of authoritative data to government and 
industry (G-NAF - the Geocoded National Address File - being one valuable example). 
We maintain rigorous data governance, privacy, and security standards. 






